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Irrawang High School

Works notification 8 July 2022

A project is underway to upgrade Irrawang High School to cater to future enrolment demand in the
Raymond Terrace area.

During the winter school holidays, due diligence consultants will be onsite conducting testing and
environmental investigative works to inform the planning and design of the expanded facilities.

The purpose of these investigations is to obtain information on the conditions that underlie the site,
and determine ground conditions to inform the structural design of the new buildings.

Site investigations

These works will be carried out over one day during the winter school holidays (Monday 11 July to Friday
18 July). The works will be carried out within the school site and will include:

e The drilling of four bores to 2.5 depth using a continuous 4WD push tube sampling rig. The rig
pushes a hollow tube into the ground to take a soil sample of the area for analysis of the
composition.

How this affects you

The work will take place on Tuesday 12 July 2022, weather permitting. All work will be carried out during
standard construction hours which are Monday to Friday 7:00am to 5:00pm.

There will be no disruption to traffic or pedestrian travel near the school grounds, and the drilling
should not cause any noise or vibration disturbance to neighbours. The equipment used will be roughly
as loud as a commercial lawnmower. The planned locations of excavations are shown on the map
overleaf.

We are here to make sure that work is completed safely and efficiently and we will minimise impacts,
including noise, on the community at every opportunity. Works will happen during the school holidays
to mitigate disruption to school operations.

If you have any queries relating to this work, please contact us using the contact information below.
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Indicative site map

The map below indicates a general site footprint for these important site investigations.
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